STRATFIELD SAYE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday 5th December 2022 at 7.30pm 

at Stratfield Saye Village Hall

ORDINARY MEETING 

Present:

Cllr Speed


Cllr Harborne


Cllr Hall

Cllr Toms


Cllr Preston


Cllr Toosey
Cllr Tomblin


Mrs L. Webb (Parish Clerk)





1 member of the public





47.22.
Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Cllr Vaughan and Cllr Durrant.  
48.22.
Minutes of the Meeting 3rd Oct 2022 

Cllr Hall proposed acceptance of the minutes, seconded by Cllr Toosey and signed by the Chairman Cllr Speed. 
49.22.
Matters Arising from the Minutes






44.18a  Lengthsman Scheme.
 The Estate has done a lot of hedging. David has trimmed around signposts and speed signs. The corners seem fine. He was going to repair the lock on the pavilion door. Revert in the spring. 






CT
44.18b  Football Pitch future. Cllr Speed has spoken to the Duke about creating a war memorial garden. The Duke is willing to pay for it.  Let’s get something simple designed. A stone mason will create the actual memorial. The memorial should be placed half way down the length of the hedge, with a walking path around the field. Leave the goal posts up. Trees and bushes around the walkway. It should be a sensible design not too lavish and low maintenance for the future with semi-mature trees. 
Cllr Speed and Cllr Toms will to meet to discuss. We would need to place bollards to stop people driving through the new pedestrian entrance on the pitch.  Cllr Speed will email BDBC to confirm whether this new entrance needs planning permission.  This is a good use of the space and is economic to the village if the Duke is meeting the cost.  


Cllr Tomblin said there is a war memorial trust to advise people about memorials - www.warmemorials.org







AS/MT
7.21b  New Street Phone Box. The Estate has very kindly repaired it. The door is complete, the window replaced and it might have been painted. LW to check what the inside is like. Mr & Mrs Carter have previously suggested a book exchange. More shelving and copies of footpath maps in it?  








 LW                 
8.21a   Water and electricity supply. We will need water supply for the new plants in the recreation ground. LW to investigate shutting off the electricity due to spiralling costs – what is the reconnection fee and timing involved. Rollover to next meeting. 
 
LW
50.22.
 Borough Councillors’ reports

Report from Cllr Tomblin

Bin collection over Christmas delayed by a day over the festive period. Back to the normal routine on 2nd Jan. Black bins are collected every week but recycling is bi-weekly. Possible food recycling bins to be introduced in the New Year. Recycled food will be used in bio-digesters to power electric turbines. Extra green recycling bins for glass now available or you can buy a red one on wheels for £40. 
More council cars are now electric, saving 6 tonnes of carbon each year. More charging points coming to the train station and civic offices in Basingstoke. More points in Bramley too, but people are parking there illegally! People are also overtstaying by charging all day whilst they go into London. County is now policing it and traffic wardens are giving tickets. 

Council Plan and Budget in preparation. Consultation running until 2nd January 2023. Headline is that they are freezing the borough council tax and car parking charges will not be increasing just yet. 

The Grant scheme is open until 27th Jan. Grants of £250-1000 for capital equipment, not services or renovations. We could apply for shelves for the phone box, benches, chairs. It will include installation of items. LW to apply for shelves. Online application send to Cllr Tomblin. Cllr Toms to consider if anything is needed for speed watching program. 

We could apply for a new jubilee tree?
2 more trophies for gardening comps? 


Voting in future will need photo ID. Might be difficult for older generation. 

Cllr Hall said the youth of today will want to vote online, but Cllr Tomblin confirmed there is no secure method found yet. 

51.22.
County Councillor’s Report

October report received from Cllr Vaughan and circulated by email today. 
52.26.
Parish Matters







Jubilee tree is looking very poorly. Should we replace it by applying to the Borough Cllrs fund? It would have to be a new tree not a replacement tree. 

53.22. 
Correspondence

The Parish Council has received a letter informing it that Mrs Bearley of New Street has received the Queen's Award for Voluntary Service from the Lord Lieutenant of Hampshire.  Mrs Carruthers also does a lot of volunteering work locally and the Parish Council would like take this opportunity to thank both of them for their hard work in our community.   

54.22. 
Highways

Road closure order received in respect of The Copse (Green Lane) Stratfield Saye. The order will come into effect on 20 December 2022 for 3 months. (Notwithstanding the above it is expected that the closure will be for no more than 3 days between 09:30 and 15:30 at any time during the period). 
81.18a
Cllr Toms gave an update on Speedwatch. There are concerns from residents about speeding in the village. He has spoken to BDBC – obstacles like bumps, chicanes etc need street lighting and therefore cannot be implemented in Stratfield Saye. We can no longer rent SIDs from BDBC anymore as they have closed the scheme. They can put extra road markings down and an engineer is coming out in January to assess what is suitabvle. ‘Sharks teeth’ cost £500 but there are 20 points in village where speed is limited to 30 mph but speeding is an issue. The current problem with the Speedwatch scheme is finding people to man it. LW has identified 3 additional people willing to volunteer. Cllr Toms explained that we cant run the scheme in the dark with no street lights. Let’s continue the scheme and resume it in the summer.  

We can buy radar speed signs for £2200 that run off battery.  Fully portable and can be locked to the sign post. Covers 7000 vehicles passing. Needs highway approval which costs £200. Could we buy the old equipment from the Council? Cllr Toms to ask.
EvoFlash – small orange circle fixes to speed signs. Moveable. Flashes at speeders and lights up speed signs cost £900. Solar powered. 

1.4m high bollards shaped like a child are £800. 

Triangular signs - £100 each. ‘Slow down’ etc . 

Cllr Toms proposed that we should buy 1 radar speed sign – costing approximately £2200. We have received some money from Cllr Vaughan already. It might be possible to buy a second hand one. 
All councillors voted in favour of this expenditure. 




MT
Salt box at Fiveways has been damaged. HCC need to be told. Salt still in there.   CT to write to Hampshire Highways. 







CT
55.22.
Hampshire Constabulary Matters
Nothing to report. 

56.22.
Planning Matters

Herriots Farm - no decision made yet. Cattle and hay now present on site.  

Two Planning Application Consultations for Heywoods Farm  Mill Lane Stratfield Saye circulated by email. No comments were made. 

57.22.


a. Basingstoke & Deane Borough Council (BDBC) Matters




b. Basingstoke & Deane Association of Parish & Town Councils (BDAPTC)

c. Hampshire County Council (HCC) Matters

d. Hampshire Association of Local Councils (HALC) Matters

All reports circulated via email. 

58.22.
Finance

a. Payments Made. The Clerk read out the payments listed below made on behalf of the Council since the last meeting: -

Richard Gregory

grass cutting 

 


660.00

ICO



licence





35.00
Louise Webb


Christmas food, drink


            8.33
TOTAL



         
703.33
Payments Received: -


BDBC



Partial Precept receipt


          
 2065





TOTAL



          
£2065.00
Payments to be Made:-












£0




TOTAL




£0
b. The Chairman and Parish Clerk will sign the Bank Reconciliations for Sept, Oct, Nov 2022. 

c. Precept. Perhaps we should reduce it by 5% as times are hard. Precept requested reduced to £3900. Approved by all councillors.  
59.22. 
Parish Councillors Comments

59.22. a  There are vacancies on the Parish Council. Several people in the village are interested in joining.  Councillors to follow up the leads. There is a new Estate manager joining in Feb/March. Cllr Harborne mentioned that she would like to resign if we can find someone to replace her. 
59.22.b  6th May 2023 coronation of King Charles. Should we plan a village party on the 7th or the 8th or perhaps an afternoon tea? The Estate might be willing to contribute to this. Music on a speaker this time. We will discuss again in February to make plans. 
60.22.
Open Forum
No comments were made. 
61.22.
Dates of Next Meetings

Parish Council meetings will be held on the following dates: 

6th Feb 2023 

7.30pm

Ordinary Meeting 

15th May 2023
 
7pm 


AGM 
15th May 2023

7.30pm 

Ordinary meeting

2nd October 2023
7.30pm 

Ordinary Meeting 

4th December 
2023
7.30pm

Ordinary Meeting (to include the setting 






of the precept for 2023/24)

62.22. 
Closing

The meeting was closed by the Chairman Cllr Speed at 9pm.  

